Queen of Peace School Board Minutes- October 20, 2020


Present:   David Douglas, Karin Sabyan, Brandon Swanson, Mary Marquis, Sr Lisa Maurer, Jason Loons
Opening Prayer: All present prayed the School Prayer.
Guest: Dan Tierney, Chair of the parish Building and Grounds Committee gave an overview of the building and grounds and the capital campaign projects. Brandon shared the Future of Hope as a connection point between the parish and the school and requested a list of projects around the complex which could potentially be done by school students/families. Needs which are noticed by school personnel and families which the committee might not have on their list (such as upgrading the ovens) should be brought to their attention so they can be kept in mind.
Review/ Approve previous meeting minutes: Minutes were accepted with a correction to the spelling of Renee Gaffney’s name.
Communications: 
Future of Hope- Fourteen people were present for the first meeting, some through Zoom. This will be the central spot for addressing school needs-fundraising, middle school enrichment, parish outreach, school community connection. Next meeting- Thursday, 10/22.
Finance Council- Brandon met with Dwight Cadwell for a ledger to budget review; David typically meets with the finance council. They have also met with someone who focuses on parish school development regarding finances and fundraising. Parish schools are financed through a combination of tuition, fundraising and parish subsidy. Parish subsidy as a percentage of a parish’s overall budget is typically 35-40% in MN parishes.
Principal Report-COVID-19 response- changes have been made to make sure that sanitizing is being done consistently, but overall everything is going well. David plans to go through a refresher on expectations with staff monthly. Reminders will also be sent out to parents periodically. School needs such as help with the library are being put in the parish bulletin.
Old Business- Current members of the School Board include: Renee Gaffney, Brandon Swanson, Sr Lisa Maurer, Kim Evander, Jason Loons and Mary Marquis.  Joy Brekke may be joining. There is room for additional members at this time. There were no questions from those present regarding the School Board handbook or bylaws.
New Business-
 Teacher outreach and appreciation- Ways to reach out and show appreciation for our teachers were discussed. The Board will plan to provide dinner for the teachers during conferences next Wed and Thurs night. Helping to raise funds for teacher bonuses and providing meals during in-service days were also seen as ways to support the staff. 
Family Fun Night- Events like this help to build the school community, but creativity will be needed to adhere to COVID 19 restrictions. Brandon will approach this with the Future of Hope.

Next Meeting: November 17, 2020, 6:30 pm
